

31 January 2020

Director General of Health Ministry of Health PO Box 5013 Wellington 6140 British American Tobacco (New Zealand) Limited PO Box 2618 Auckland 1140 New Zealand

> Telephone: +64 9 357 9430 Facsimile: +64 9 357 9431

> > www.batnz.com

By EMAIL: tobacco@moh.govt.nz

Attention: Manager Tobacco Control Programme

Dear Ms Chambers,

Please find enclosed the British American Tobacco New Zealand (BATNZ) 2019 Annual Return as required by section 35 of the Smoke-free Environments Act 1990.

The return shows:

- by class of tobacco product, or brand of tobacco product of any class, or variant
 of a brand of tobacco product of any class, the weight of tobacco and of each
 additive used in the manufacture of the tobacco products sold by the
 manufacturer or importer during the previous year; and
- the quantity of each variant of a brand, of tobacco products sold by the manufacturer or importer during the previous year; and
- the recommended price of each brand, and of each variant of a brand, of tobacco product sold by the manufacturer or importer during the previous year; and
- a report of results of all tests that the manufacturer or importer conducted during the previous year for the purposes of section 33 or section 34; and
- the tar, nicotine, and carbon monoxide levels for all cigarette brands and brand variants sold during 2019.

As requested, the Company has only provided these electronically and in the requested template to the Ministry of Health.

Yours sincerely

Kheta Quinn

Head of Legal and External Affairs